June 3, 1982

Ms. Ruth Shack Vice Mayor Board of County Commissioners 252 Dade County Courthouse Miami, FL 33130

Dear Commissioner Shack,

Thank you so much for your prompt return of my phone call to you regarding the letter from Dr. Gissendanner and the possible acquisition by the saate of an additional two acres of land immediately north of the Arch Creek Park. Enclosed you will find a copy of that letter. As per our telephone conversation on Tuesday, you stated that you would attempt to get a County Commission resolution supporting the state acquisition of this property. Perhaps the "county participation in the acquisition" (cited in the Gissendanner letter) could be the same arrangement by which the county manages the state owned property in the present park.

Thank you again for your attention to this urgent matter.

Sincerely yours,

Rev. Charles L.EEastman Vice President Arch Creek Trust

CLE/db enc. cc: Cohen Wilson